

April 4, 2023



800 NE Oregon Street, #640 Portland, OR 97232-2162 Phone: 971-673-0405 Fax: 971-673-0694

www.healthoregon.org/dwp

Laura Farthing, PE Eugene Water & Electric Board 4200 Roosevelt Blvd Eugene, OR 97440

Re: Shasta 975 Reservoir Upgrade Project (PR#30-2023) Eugene Water & Electric Board (PWS ID#00287) Conditional Approval

## Dear Laura:

Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority's Drinking Water Services (DWS) of plan review information for the Shasta 975 Reservoir Upgrade Project for Eugene Water & Electric Board. On March 16, 2023, our office received plans and specifications and on March 21, 2023, a plan review fee of \$3300.

The project includes demolishing the existing 1.75 MG welded steel reservoir (Shasta 975) and constructing two 0.5 MG glass-coated, bolted steel reservoirs on a concrete slab foundation at the same site.

The plans are approved with the following conditions:

• Disinfection of the reservoir prior to use must be accomplished according to AWWA Standard C652.

Until we receive verification that the conditions have been met and final approval has been issued, the reservoirs are not approved for use. Upon completion of the project, the engineer must verify in writing that construction was completed according to the submitted plans. If substantial changes are made, a set of as-built drawings must be submitted. Documentation demonstrating how the above conditions were met should reference Plan Review #30-2023 and can be emailed to me at keith.male@oha.oregon.gov.

If you have any questions, please feel free to email me at keith.male@oha.oregon.gov or call

me at 503-939-1322.

Sincerely,

Keith Male, EIT Regional Engineer Drinking Water Services

ec: Julie Wray, DWS

Carrie Gentry, PE, OHA/DWS

Amy Bleekman, REHS, OHA/DWS